
 
 

 
 

October 15th, 2015  
 
Dear reader, 
This edition of CEAGESP Communication newsletter brings some informations 
of the 29th Annual Congress of the World Union of Wholesale Markets, which 
happened in Brazil on September 23rd to 26th. 
Good reading! 
  
 

More than 400 participants from 29 countries 
 
Brazil has become the world capital of supply sector at the end of September, 
with the realization of the 29th Annual Congress of the World Union of 
Wholesale Markets. 
 
The initiative, promoted by the WUWM and organized by the Brazilian 
Association of Wholesale Markets (Abracen), discussed the effects of climate 
change on agricultural production and the situation of supply sector. 
 
More than 400 people from 29 countries attended the event. The final letter 
presented a very worrying situation, with recommendations to the government 
and society on the supply of food, each day more compromised by climate 
change. The program included, among other things, one conference and four 
thematic debates. 
 
Source: CEAGESP blog 
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http://ceagespoficial.blogspot.com.br/2015/09/29-congresso-da-wuwm-em-campinas.html
http://ceagespoficial.blogspot.com.br/2015/09/paineis-tecnicos-e-palestras-de_25.html
http://ceagespoficial.blogspot.com.br/2015/09/paineis-tecnicos-e-palestras-de_25.html


Visit to CEAGESP 
 
Delegations who have been in Congress visited, on the last day of the event, 
the Wholesale Market Unit of São Paulo of CEAGESP, the largest supply center 
in Latin America. 
 
Source: CEAGESP facebook 
 
 

More images of Congress 
 
See other photographic records of the event. 
 
Source: WUWM facebook 
 
 

“I love my food market” 
 
At the closing of the Congress, WUWM announced the realization of an 
international photo competition, for selecting the best images that portray the 
supply centers around the world. 
 
Source: WUWM 
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https://www.facebook.com/ceagesp.oficial/photos/pcb.404896739719452/404896306386162/?type=3&theater
https://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=685480668220504&set=ms.c.eJw90FGSRTEEBNAdTaGDtv~_NTSduvc9T6JBiHloVIyzt~%3BJUM6~%3BJMMvgcHFc9q2cNh1yRvfaC~_qePP~%3Bu0Hw6i6udbH2DNmjvf9vUT6VlmtflubM0fT~%3Buc55k7bzOh~_c7mZ3~%3B9iO03vf189h6dw~_uz~_ejTTR1h8~%3BKQhVF9cvg5bj2UsFayfK9ew~%3B06cvOitF4gJ2oN7TMWs~%3Bs8675Jvv~_C6y3VgS9P~%3B0HPNkN9Dt66DvsHJM9VDw~-~-.bps.a.662253260543245.1073741825.100002757300662&type=3&theater
http://www.wuwm.org/7mr/home/photocontest.html

